Response to Consultation Document – 84/02

Transfer Objections: Stronger Rights for I & C Customers
Date:
11 February 2003





From:
David Thomas, Chief Executive Officer,
The Consortium for Higher Education Energy Purchasing


Birmingham University, South West Campus


Edgbaston,


Birmingham,B15 2TT

This response is submitted by The Consortium for Higher Education Energy Purchasing (CHEEP), an organisation representing nearly 140 institutions of Higher and Further Education.

CHEEP negotiates contracts for electricity and gas with an annual value of around £100million on behalf of its members most of whom have multi-site portfolios including both over and under 100 kW sites.

We strongly support the objective of harmonising gas and electricity supply contracts to remove the present uncertainty within the customer and the supplier communities.

Our views on the recommendations are:

· We agree with amending the rights of I & C suppliers to object only in cases where this is permitted in their contract with the customer.

· We agree that it will be helpful for suppliers and consumer groups to draw up standard terms detailing the grounds of the supplier to object. The standard terms should include a provision for modifications to be made by agreement.

· We would support a transitional arrangement that allowed for existing contracts to remain in force for up to 24 months. After that period there should be provision for them to be re-negotiated, possibly with arbitration facilities if agreement cannot be reached.

· The draft modification set out in appe4ndix 3 should include for a time limit for the licensee to notify the customer, say 14 days.

· We agree that 1 June is an appropriate date for the amendments to take effect.

Other issues:
1. Consideration should be given to establishing who pays the ‘out of contract’ rate when a transfer has been incorrectly instigated by a supplier. It is unfair for the customer to have to pay for another’s mistake.

2. All suppliers, especially of electricity, should be obliged to inform their customers of all related site numbers (Mpans and M numbers) in full – not just the ‘core’. Where a transfer fails due to a customer not being aware of a related site it should be the existing supplier’s responsibility to resolve the problem at no additional cost to the customer.
3. We agree that ‘termination’ fees are the answer to the problem of contracts being renewed before their expiry date. These should be the subject of negotiations during the contract award process.

4. Consideration should be given to introducing a greatly reduced limit (say 6 months) to the period a supplier can go back when submitting invoices for unbilled sites. It is the supplier’s responsibility to ensure that the registration and billing processes are successfully completed. A short time period will greatly focus their efforts.

